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     Happy 2010! I’ve interviewed a couple of students about their New Years Resolutions. Jeffrey Arevalo states that he wants to do better in school, including doing his homework consistently. He also would like to have the status of dual enrollment. Dominique Wilson also wants dual enrollment and would love to advance to level 5.


       	By Travyvan Suttle


Success & Aspirations


     Two students from Mr. Moss’ class, Glen Hughes and Melanie Williams, contributed excellent writings on their future aspirations.


     Here are some excerpts from Glen Hughes’ writing:


     “As a young child I always imagined what I would become and what my life would entail. Everyday, since age seven, I set my goal to become a basketball player.


     I’m inspired by players Michael Jordan and Kobe Bryant because of their competitiveness, teamwork, sportsmanship and discipline.


     Becoming a basketball player outweighs becoming a gang banger, drug dealer or even becoming a product of the penitentiary system. What may be more devastating is if I involved myself in negative behaviors, I could end up dead.


     These are the reasons I want to become successful in life. My aspirations can give me a good life and this is my primary goal in life.”
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     Melanie Williams writes the following about her idea of success in her future:


     “I think I’m a valuable person to this earth. When I get older I hope people will realize that point. I’m trying to pursue my dream and one of my goals is getting into law school.  I understand that without an education there is nothing to life. So I’m trying to be brave and overlook my hardships. I still have a second chance.”























      The power of teamwork is evident as all three schools, 7th Avenue, Western and 12th Avenue, united to raise money for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Fundraiser called Pennies for Patients. Headed my Ms. Croomes, she explained that, “20,000 schools nation wide are participating in this fundraiser. We are asking parents, family and friends to give any coins they can spare to help people with these types of blood cancers.“ She continues to state that, “the fundraiser began on January 11 and ends on January 29. On January 15 our three schools exceeded our goal of raising $500. Currently we have raised over $600.”


     The power of helping people increases with teamwork. Everyone who cares and everyone who has contributed, thank you. 


	By Ms. Lisa





     The Newsletter Club nominated and voted unanimously on staff and student of the month. For student of the month, Janet Kobel and Salvador Bonilla win for December and January, respectively. Both Travyvan and Lyndon of the Newspaper Club state that, “Janet is a hard worker in school. She is also dedicated to becoming a better person.”
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     The Newsletter Club explains that, “Salvador Bonilla deserves to be student of the month because he is dedicated to learning, he’s responsible and he’s improving in reading.”


     Although all staff and administration work as a team to make each school the best that it can be, the Newsletter Club wants to acknowledge a staff member each month to honor his or her special effort and appreciation. The Newsletter Club voted unanimously on Ms. Moore as staff of the month for December 2009, and Ms. Croomes for staff of the month for January 2010. Ms. Moore was described as “dedicated to the students and that her heart is in the right place. She’s our principal and deserves to be the first staff of the month for our Newsletter”. Ms. Croomes was elected because “she’s hardworking and really cares about all of the students. She’s also doing a great job with Pennies for Patients.”


	By Lyndon Jordan, Travyan Suttle, Ashanti Furlow and Maisha Lawrence














      Although we have not completed the voting process, the following students are running for the various positions:


President – Salvador Bonilla, Trayvan Suttle and Shenika Porter


Vice-President – Christal Roberts, Kent Taylor, Dion Tarver and Johnnny Camarena


Secretary – Ashley Carrell and Janet Kobel


Treasurer – Makaiiya Allen and Rayceen Fain


     Good luck to all the candidates. We extend congratulations to all of you who are running for office. It takes motivation, enthusiasm and discipline to run for Student Council and we are proud of all of our candidates. We also thank Mr. Dickson for his contributions to this article.


	By Travyan Suttle, Ashanti Furlow, Lyndon Jordan and Maisha 	 	     Lawrence
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     Jeffrey Arevalo has made three consecutive Free Fridays. Travyan Suttle achieved dual enrollment. He is also attending Bernstein Hollywood School. Johnny Camarena achieved dual enrollment. He is also attending Manual Arts School. Friday, January 15, 2010, the schools had a celebration for Martin Luther King. In January 2010 the Newsletter Club made our first publication. 


	By Travyan Suttle, Lyndon Jordan, Maisha Lawrence 	     and Ashanti Furlow


     














     In the next two months there will be wonderful trips and events to be looking forward to. Here’s a list of the following field trips and events planned for Western Campus. 


     Field trips include Whale Watching, Visiting a Television Studio, going to Universal City Walk, and touring the Long Beach Aquarium and going bowling.


    We look forward to the following planned events: The Valentines Dance, Valentines Grams and Black History Salute. 


	By Lyndon Jordan


 














     Students and staff at 7th Avenue School are off to a great year. We’d like to acknowledge Ameer Holloway, a fourth grader, for winning the Martin Luther King quiz. Ameer came in first place out of all three schools. We’d like to honor David Lucas and Stephen Arriaga for becoming December and January’s students of the month, respectively. David has progressed significantly in demonstrating respectful behavior. Stephen has made great effort and progress academically. Congratulations to our school president, Desmoin Rogers, and to our school vice-president, Ky-Lynn Smith. We’d like to acknowledge both Zuwenna Washington and Davion Jobe for consistently bringing back their homework. Finally, although our staff works wonderfully as a team, we’d like to 
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honor Ms. Combs for December’s staff of the month. She not only is one of the hardest working people at the school but her heart is truly made of gold. She is loved by both staff and students. January’s staff of the month has two winners, Ms. Jo and Ms. Meruena. Both teachers are dedicated to their students and treat them with care and respect.


     We’d like to thank Ms. Combs for her contributions to this article.


	By Ms. Lisa














     Twelfth Avenue School consists of 25 students and a wonderful team of staff. Ms. Spencer, one of the staff at 12th Avenue, states that, ”there are three main areas of study at our school. Academics are strongly emphasized. We also teach a Life Skills Program and a Vocational Skills curriculum. In the Life Skills Program students learn domestic skills, such as folding clothes, washing dishes and making up a bed. In the Vocational Skills Curriculum students develop skills for employment. For example, students will learn skills such as categorizing, filing and telephone skills, preparing them to work at various jobs, including bowling alleys and office jobs. The students are making great progress.”


Sports Section


      Some students from Mr. Estrada’s class contributed articles as a homework assignment. Eduardo M. wrote the following:


     “Westside Academy had basketball tryouts. A lot of kids tried out but only 15 kids made the team. The season starts February 2010. The football team lost in the playoffs but this year they are going for the championship.


     Soccer! The soccer team had a round robin and came in third place. A new season is about to start and kids are looking forward to trying out for the team. This was the first soccer game at Westside Academy and the first game we won.”


	By Eduardo M.
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     The Grammy Awards, airing January 31, will stage a 3-D tribute to Michael Jackson. Green Day’s American Idiot is set for Broadway. Hollywood television, movie and music stars lead a telethon to raise money for the earthquake survivors in Haiti. The movie Precious tops NAACP Image awards film nominations. Jimmy Page, of Led Zeppelin, and Aerosmith are playing a free concert in China. The concert is called the Show of Peace.


	By Lyndon Jordan














     Starting in every issue we will have a column called Dear Abby. Dear Abby is a column where you can get advice. The Newsletter Club’s Travyan Suttle will pick up mail inquiries from any students that want advice from Dear Abby writers. Your identity can remain anonymous and the topics of discussion will hopefully be able to help a lot of people.


	By Lyndon Jordan

















     Mr. Estrada’s and Ms. Ruiz’ class contributed articles about technology for one of their homework assignments. Although all of the assignments were interesting, The Newsletter Club wanted to highlight excerpts from three authors.


     Mathew Adams writes about the Sidekick Slide. “It has the longest recording for the Sidekick. It has a good camera. You can get online and surf the web. You can play games and buy rintones, amps and games.”


     Corey Young writes the following about technology: “I think some people won’t be able to live without technology, especially rich people. If it weren’t for technology some people would not be famous, like Bill Gates and Sony. Without the World Wide Web we’d all be lost and confused. People can’t live without T.V. or video games. Without technology I don’t think people all over the world could donate to Haiti.”
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“To catch the reader’s attention, place an interesting sentence or quote from the story here.”





“ Hollywood television, movie and music stars lead a telethon to raise money for the earthquake survivors in Haiti.”








Technology Corner








Dear Abby








Arts & Entertainment








L.C.W.A. Times








     Ernest Strong also writes about technology. “Technology is so advanced now. My favorite electronic is the Sidekick 09’. The Sidekick 09’ is the best Sidekick because you can watch Youtube on it. I like technology. One day I am going to be a game designer. They deal with a lot of technology. They create games, systems and all kinks of stuff dealing with technology.”


     We would like to thank Mr. Estrada and Ms. Ruiz for asking their class to contribute articles to the Newsletter.

















     We, at the Newsletter Club, want to send out Happy Birthday wishes to December and January birthdays. We apologize if we omitted anyone. The administration is working on updating the birthday record.





	HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:


	Jackson Jordan		December 10


	Brima Seck			December 17


	Maisha Lawrence		December 19


	Makaii & Makaiiya Allen December 23


	Isaiah Atkins		December 25


	Christal Roberts		December 28


	George Billups		January 1


	Craig Theus			January 2


	Kerry lamb			January 2


	Deontay Barlow		January 11


	Lyndon Jordan		January 11


	Terrence West		January 12


	Jesus Almaguer		January 16
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Tyree Malone		January 17


Roeshon Everage		January 18


Mathew Adams		January 19


Dijon Thornton		January 21





	By Ashanti Furlow and Lyndon Jordan


We’d like to thank Ms. Porter, Ms. Holloman and Ms. Flournoy for their contributions to the Birthday Corner.














     The Newsletter Club includes Ashanti Furlow, Lyndon Jordan, Travyan Suttle, Maisha Lawrence and Ms. Lisa. If any of you would like to get into journalism you can start by joining the Newsletter Club. We’d like to welcome Mathew Adams, who recently joined the Newsletter Club.
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